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Re: PUCO Case No. 18-1315-RR-FED- In the Matter of a Request for the Installation of 
Active Warning Devices at the Indiana & Ohio Railway Crossing, DOT#153-768T, S. Elm 
Street in Fayette County, Ohio. 
  

 

On March 29, 2018, the Ohio Rail Development Commission (ORDC) authorized funding for 
Indiana & Ohio Railway (IORY) to install lights and gates at the S. Elm Street (DOT#153-
768T) grade crossing in Fayette County, Ohio. The crossing was surveyed on October 1, 
2017 and was found to warrant the upgrade. 
 
The Ohio Rail Development Commission granted construction authorization to IORY on July 
13, 2018, based upon the plan and estimate dated June 29, 2018. According to ORDC, the 
process was to approve the layout and then allow for bidding and design of the project. 
ORDC requested that the PUCO issue a Finding and Order for the project on July 13, 2018.  
 
On September 26 2018, the Commission issued a Finding and Order approving the project 
and ordering project completion by September 26, 2019. 
 
On September 20, 2019. IORY filed for a 90-day project extension. In the request, IORY 
states that they were not aware that an order was issued for the project. Additionally, IORY 
notes that the project was delayed due to a transition period of switching their general 
engineering consultant. The initial layout was revised after the new general engineering 
consultant came on the project and the new revisions have not yet been accepted by 
ORDC. The newly revised plans were submitted to ORDC for review on September 20, 
2019.  ORDC has accepted the newly revised plans (see attached). 
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Staff would like to note that IORY was serviced a copy of the Commission order approving 
the project, on September 27, 2018, by Rail Staff (see attached copy of the e-mail), so 
they should have been aware that the Commission issued an order in this case. Staff 
notes that IORY was provided with open project spreadsheets in November 2018 and 
February 2019 that listed the S. Elm Street project with a September 26, 2019 deadline. 
ORDC indicates that they are supportive of the project extension since IORY has changed 
the project process when switching to a new general engineer. Staff believes that IORY 
has failed to show that good cause exists to grant additional time for completion of the 
project. Staff does not recommend a project extension.  
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